# Vermont Board of Medical Practice Minutes of the January 20, 2016 Board Meeting Board of Medical Practice, Burlington, Vermont Meeting Conducted via Phone

#### Approved

1. Call to Order; Call the Roll; Acknowledge Guests:

William K. Hoser, PA-C, Board Chair, called the meeting to order at 12:10 p.m.

### Members Present via phone:

Richard Clattenburg, MD; Leo LeCours; David Liebow, DPM; Patricia Hunter; Richard Bernstein, MD; Allen Evans; Robert Hayward, MD; Harvey Reich, MD; Brent Burgee, MD; Marga Sproul, MD.

#### Others in Attendance:

David Herlihy, Executive Director; Paula Nenninger, Investigator; Christiana Coyner, Investigator; Bill Reynolds, AAG; Katie Poule, AAG; Tracy Hayes, Medical Licensing Specialist.

- 2. Public Comments: None
- **3. Presentation of Applications** (Recommendations were in the form of motions by the member making the recommendation).

## Mr. Hoser moved for the issuance of Physician and Podiatric licenses for:

Brandon Earp, MD Hill Enuh, MD Matthew Koff, MD Jan Levora, MD Heidi Newkirk, DPM Michele Toth, MD Vishal Verma, MD

Recommended by Mr. LeCours for Physician and Physician Assistant licensure. Seconded by Dr. Liebow, passed, opposed: none; recused: none; abstained: none.

- 4. Other Business: None
- 5. Next Regular Board meeting: February 3, 2016, 12 p.m., Gifford Medical Center, Randolph, Vermont.
- 6. Adjournment

Mr. LeCours made a motion to adjourn. Dr. Reich seconded the motion. The vote was all in favor, opposed: none, recused: none; abstained: none. Meeting adjourned at 12:12 p.m.

January 20, 2016 Page 2 of 2

Respectfully submitted,

Tracy Hayes, Medical Licensing Specialist